
June 16, 2021

Joe Illing 
Newmarket I Investment 
3241 Musser Ln SW 
Olympia, WA 98512 
joeilling@comcast.net 

Re: Change in Voluntary Cleanup Program Project Status for the following Site: 

 Site Name:  Lacey Laundromat

 Site Address:  5800 Pacific Ave SE Ste 6, Lacey, WA 98503-1341

 Facility/Site ID:  1416

 Cleanup Site ID:  279

 VCP Project ID:  SW0201

Dear Joe Illing: 

This letter is to inform you that your assigned Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) project 
manager, Adam Harris, LHG, is no longer employed by the Department of Ecology. 

Due to a reduced budget and staff, Ecology is not currently able to assign a replacement project 
manager. Until a new project manager can be hired, this project has been transferred to 
Ecology’s VCP Wait List (Existing).1  

If you have any questions regarding this change, please contact me at (360) 407-6347 or 
nicholas.acklam@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Nicholas M. Acklam  
VCP/II-SHA/LUST Unit Supervisor 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Regional Office 

NMA/sl 

cc by email: William Carroll, wcarroll@pcenv.com 
Ecology Site File 

1 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/cleanupsearch/reports/vcp/waitlist/existing 
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